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DRAFT 
 

Minutes of the Trust Board meeting held in public on  
12 April 2018 in The Board Room, Salisbury Hospital 

 
Present: 
Dr N Marsden 
Dr C Blanshard 
Ms T Baker 
Mr P Hargreaves 
Mr A Hyett 
Dr M Marsh 
Prof J Reid 
Mrs L Thomas 
Ms L Wilkinson  
Dr M von Bertele 
Mr P Kemp 
Mr P Miller 
Ms R Credidio 
 

Chairman 
Deputy Chief Executive and Medical Director 
Non-Executive Director 
Director of Organisational Development and People 
Chief Operating Officer 
Non-Executive Director 
Non-Executive Director 
Director of Finance 
Director of Nursing 
Non-Executive Director 
Non-Executive Director 
Non-Executive Director 
Non-Executive Director 

Corporate Directors Present:  
Mr L Arnold 
 

Director of Corporate Development 

In Attendance:  
Sir R Jack 
David Seabrooke 
Andrea Prime 
Heidi Doubtfire-Lynn 
Margaret Melsom 
Anne Dawson 
Ann Windsor 
Helen Rynne 
Hazel Hardyman 
John Mangan 
Nick Alward 
John Adams 
Lynn Taylor 
Vicky Bellato 
Dr Jenny Lisle 

Lead Governor (observer) 
Secretary to the Board 
Deputy Head of Corporate Governance (minute taker) 
Information Governance Manager (minute ref 2357/05) 
Patient (minute ref 2353/00) 
Bowel Screening Programme Manager (minute ref 2353/00) 
Lead Specialist Screening Practitioner (minute ref 2353/00) 
Customer Care Advisor (minute ref 2353/00) 
Head of Customer Care (minute ref 2353/00) 
Governor 
Public Governor 
Liaison 
Governor 
Liaison 
Governor 
 

2353/00 Patient/Staff Story  

 L Wilkinson introduced the patient story which on this occasion linked with bowel 
cancer awareness month.  L Wilkinson introduced Margaret Melsom, Anne Dawson 
the Trust’s Bowel Screening Cancer Programme Manager and Ann Windsor the 
Trust’s Lead Specialist Screening Practitioner. 
 
The Board listened to two audio recordings of patient experience of the 
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health 
• M Melsom highlighted the importance of raising awareness of the screening 

programme  
• M Melsom considered 
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to ensure the document contains the latest local and national metrics and will bring 
an update on this to the next Board meeting. 
 
Discussion: 
• D Seabrooke will include the Trust’s Scheme of Delegation and Standing 

Financial Instructions within the suite of Trust’s constitution documentation  
• Revenue business case limits are in the SFIs and are reflected in the Scheme of 

Delegation 
• The Terms of Reference for Trust Management Committee will be adjusted to 

reflect the requirement for quoracy to include at least one Executive Director 
• AH informed the Board that the integrated governance approach introduced in 

2017 has supported an increase in integrated performance reporting and 
removal of some meetings or agenda items where there was duplication of 
discussions, including at Board Committee level 

• It was agreed to remove Appendix 2 from the Integrated Governance 
Framework 
 

2355/02 Workforce Committee Report 26 March 2018– SFT4016 – presented by R 
Credidio 

 

 R Credidio presented the report of the Workforce Committee meeting held on 26 
March 2018 where a key focus had been consideration of the results of the 2017 
NHS staff survey and associated actions 

 

2355/03 
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2355/06 Strategy Committee Report 26 March 2018 – SFT4020 – presented by T Baker  

 T Baker presented the report of the Strategy Committee meeting held on 26 March 
2018.  This was the first meeting of the Committee to agree its format for meetings.  
The next meeting will focus on the clinical strategy work. 

 

2355/07 Integrated Performance Report (Month 11) – SFT4021  

 A Hyett presented the local services section of the Integrated Performance Report:  
• Overall the Trust delivered the 92% standard for elective treatment.  Demand 

modelling is underway in those services which did not deliver the standard 
• Diagnostic waits continue to deliver above 99% within 6 weeks.  This has been 

assisted by the introduction of the static MRI scanner.  Whilst this is not a 
permanent facility it does allow more activity 

• The Trust did not deliver the ED standard, reporting 92.6% against the 95% 
standard for month 11 and similarly for month 12.  The Trust’s performance is in 
the upper quartile of Trusts in the country.  A Hyett is looking for improved 
performance as the Trust moves into Q1 
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assessments can be obtained in ED.  Procedures have been introduced to 
monitor patients whilst waiting and ensure staff are treating the sickest patients 
first.  A Hyett continues to aim to minimise delays to ambulances and to improve 
waits for emergency patients 

• AH informed that whilst the static MRI scanner is a better facility than the mobile 
scanner it does not provide the level of service a new fixed scanner would 
provide.  The STARS appeal for MRI scanner funding is therefore still essential 
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Audit Programme (SSNAP) audit score has fallen from C to D.  C Blanshard is 
meeting with the stroke team to look at how performance can be improved 
 

Discussion: 
• J Reid queried the level of assurance in balancing delivery of service and 

demand on individual clinicians for NIHR trials.  C Blanshard informed that in 
recruiting patients to trials the aim is to ensure maximum recruitment from 
efforts invested.  The portfolio of studies is looked at carefully.  The ability to run 
trials is good for recruitment, being attractive to a number of consultants who 
want to undertake clinical research 

• M Marsh informed the Board that the Clinical Governance Committee has 
considered the stroke performance issues and an update will return to the 
Clinical Governance Committee.  C Blanshard, L Wilkinson and A Hyett are 
working with the stroke team and will report up through the governance structure 

• C Blanshard confirmed that the different knee surgery that the Trust is now able 
to offer is within the NHS commissioned service and are procedures offered 
elsewhere but not previously offered at SFT 

• P Miller considered the improvement in mortality is to be commended and 
queried whether this is a result of actions taken or data.  C Blanshard confirmed 
that it is a result of both.  The Trust’s quarterly Learning from Deaths Report 
shows how the Trust reviews the 
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process has been tested by Boston Consulting and NHS Improvement will be 
visiting on 1 May to look at the process.  L Wilkinson considered that as we 
move into 2018/19 it will be important to ensure ongoing QIA monitoring to see if 
there are any unintended consequences11.04 13(/)-7(19 )]TJ
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report at the end of Phase 2. 
 

2357/00 QUALITY & RISK  

2357/01 Board Assurance Framework & Corporate Risk Register – SFT4024 – 
presented by L Wilkinson 

 

 L Wilkinson presented the revised Board Assurance Framework  a6 *dc2a4

 

/01SFT4024 
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• The percentage of complaints for the same period last year is static at 62 
complaints received.  In general over the year (2017/18) there were 43 fewer 
complaints than last year (2016/17) 

• The Trust is still working hard on improving response times which is a difficult 
area given the complexity of some of the complaints that have been received 

• The Trust has a baton system in place to support improved one-to-one contact 
for those who want to complain 

• A half day workshop is being held in early May to review timeliness, the quality 
of responses and the number of re-opened complaints to see what further 
improvements can be made to the process 

 
Discussion: 
• L Wilkinson will look at how carers’ experience is captured  
• L Wilkinson informed the Board that the process for senior manager support to 

the helpdesk process has changed with the emphasis of increasing real time 
feedback which provides rich commentary on the Trust’s services 

 
The Board received the Customer Care Report Q3 2017/18. 
 

2357/05 Progress to implement GDRP – SFT4028 – presented by L Arnold  

 L Arnold presented a report on General Data Protection Compliance to Board.  H 
Doubtfire-Lynn attended for this item. 
 
H Doubtfire-Lyn highlighted the following: 
• General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) come into force on 25 May 2018 
• The Trust continues to engage with the Information Governance Alliance, and 
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